WEST MIDLANDS ARCHERY SOCIETY

Minutes of Council meeting held

8pm Tuesday 10th January

Church Stretton and District Club,

Essex Road, Church Stretton, Shropshire SY6 6AX

Present: 
 Geoff Thomas (GT) Chair, Paul Clay (PC) Treasurer, Geoff Beston (GB) secretary, Chris Evans (CE) Warks rep, Nick Mitchell (NM) Warks rep, Penny Neaverson (PN) Worcs rep, Paul Nelms (PN) Shropshire rep, David Bruce (DB) Herefordshire rep

1. Apologies:
Jonathan Walton  Shrops, Maxine Palmer Worcs, Tony Alston RCO,

2. Minutes of last meeting:
The minutes from the ‘last’ meeting related to the meeting held on the 12th July 2016.  This was caused due to the meeting in October not going ahead as planned.  The secretary circulated and email late in the afternoon indicating that he might not be able to attend due to sickness but at that time it was not known that personal circumstances were going to prevent the chair from leaving for the meeting on time.  This meeting was due to confirm Paul Clay as the new regional treasurer but due to the absence of the other officers that was not possible and so those that did manage to attend were unable to conduct any regional business due to lack of numbers.
3. Matters arising:
There were no matters arising from the minutes of the 12th July
4. Correspondence:
The following items of correspondence had been received since the 13th July.
a) Many member returns had been arriving and had been collated.  An email had been sent to clubs explaining the delay in getting cheques cashed etc and asking clubs to bear with us whilst the new treasurer was established.
b) Expenses claim from Mark Pattison in respect of junior Intercounty.
c) Competition shoot applications from Evesham in respect of20th 21st May.  Both had been signed off and submitted to Archery GB prior to the meeting.
d) An invoice from Serco in respect of Intercounty shoot.  This had been paid on line.
e) Several invoices in respect of a single bill for medals for the region. This had been paid on line.

f) Circulation from Archery GB in respect of ground registration.

g) A shoot application from Long Mynd, signed off before meeting by GT

h) Funding request from Sally Gilder

This request prompted some discussion about the method of applying for assistance from archers and the fact that there are no real guidelines as to how it is done. Traditionally it might have been that word of mouth passed the method down to those that needed it, but given the use of websites, emails etc it should now be possible to publish some guidelines so that all those that might want to consider it are aware of the guidelines, any restrictions etc

i) Funding request from Penny Neaverson regarding the national coaching conference

j) Request from EAF for contribution to be sent

k) Funding request  in relation to juniors on the academy program.

The matter at (k) had been raised by two different people and included an explanation of the costs that parents were being expected to cover.  The discussion on this matter took a considerable amount of time with many different aspects being examined.  Almost all, if not all, at the meeting had real feelings for those in this situation and all felt that it would be good if the council were able to provide some support that actually assisted.

Various aspects of grants, a junior fund from which bursary type grants could be paid, finding ways of assisting all juniors, working in partnership with counties etc were discussed.

The understanding of the council is that currently, during 2017, there are 11 of the regions juniors that are working with the academy.  Of course this number could increase or decrease slightly depending on continued performance.

The only thing the council could agree on was the scale of the issue and that fact it would like to be able to do something.  The matter reached a point where it was not moving forward. In order to progress things, and not allow it to simply drop of the agenda, it was agreed to write to the 5 counties to see if they had looked at the issues, what their views were and whether or not there were any opportunities for some ‘joined up’  action that was able to provide some effective and lasting help.

5. Treasurers Role:
PC was present, as he had been for the meeting that failed to go ahead in October. Paul had agreed to have a look at the role and at this meeting agreed that he was prepared to undertake the role of Treasurer.  All relevant paperwork that had been left by Mike Vick was duly handed over to him.  This included many affiliation forms and cheques from clubs that had been waiting for several months to be sorted and paid into the account.

6. Reports from the Counties:
As time was at a premium and there were still other issues to be discussed the chair asked that county reports be kept brief.
6.1   Herefordshire, Given verbally by DB making comments about the success of    the Para Olympics, their own AGM and changes to those on the committee and CCO as well as a sterling performance by Lesley Grady in the BLBS championships
6.2   Shropshire, had already been submitted and is attached at Appendix 1
6.3   Staffordshire, No report received
6.4   Warwickshire, Given verbally by CE who said that things were generally quiet at the moment. Warks were the organisers for the 2017 Intercounty shoot and that Andrew Ledbetter would be taking the lead.
6.5   Worcestershire, was given verbally by PN with a hard copy being submitted afterwards, see Appendix 2

7. JLO:
A JLO report had been received for the October meeting but most of the contents were now no longer relevant.  There had been a change of JLO to Victoria Duncan.  WMAS were still talking to EMAS about joint working with an update expected at the next meeting.
8. RCO:
The RCO report prepared for the October meeting was read through (see attached, Appendix 3)  Tony was also taking some time out and would not be available for the next few months
9. EAF:
After the meeting in July the secretary contacted the EAF about the lack of communication and that had now been rectified with all relevant information now being emailed on a regular basis.  Contact was needed with the chair of the EAF to see what progress had been made with the EAF series.  WMAS agreed to support the series in any way it could and GB stated that he would contact the chair as his club, Nuneaton, would be prepared to run a tournament if need be.
10. Intercounty Issues:
There had been a delay after the end of the competition and the next council meeting because the October meeting failed to go ahead.  That was very unfortunate as there had been some issues and comments from the tournament that required clarification and action.  Firstly, there was no criticism being levelled at the organiser of the event, who given the complexities of running the Intercounty with the WMAS/EMAS match superimposed had delivered a first class event.  The main comments came from those that shot, who had a long wait after the event for the results to be announced.  This delay was caused primarily because the computer scores did not agree with a large number of the archer recorded scores and so many had to be checked through in their entirety. This took time to identify the scores sheets and then locate the discrepancies on each. Too many archers had signed for scores lower than they had actually shot and so that was their ‘recorded’ score.  However, there were many more that had signed for scores greater than they had actually shot and so they had to be ‘down graded’ and the results sorted before they could be announced.
That delay then had a knock on effect when the results of the Intercounty and WMAS/EMAS match managed to become linked and then the wrong medals were awarded to the wrong people.

That issue was reported to GB late on the Sunday evening and initially it looked like the obvious solution was for the region to purchase two more medals from Warwickshire (who provide the medals) and then seek to get the 2 medals given out by mistake back from the two EMAS archers.  However, Warwickshire were not happy about the region simply purchasing two more medals and want the region to attempt to recover the medals first.  That clearly needed to be a council decision and so had been forced to wait until the meeting so the position could be explained and a decision made.

The decision of the council was to make contact with the EMAS secretary and obtain details of the two archers and then write to them to see if they would return the medals.  That to take place without any further delay.  GB to also write to Warwickshire to see if we could obtain 2 medals in the meantime so that they could be awarded to the rightful winners whilst going through the process of trying to recover the others.  There seemed little point delaying the awarding of the medals on the outcome of recovering the others, unless the region were not going to be allowed to purchase any more in the event they were unable to recover the two.

Clarification was therefore sought from Warks as to what would happen etc.

The whole situation had brought about comments from Warwickshire about the rules regarding the awarding of Roy Matthews medals.  Not all the information supplied to the council meeting was thought to be correct and the thoughts about only being able to win one medal were challenged by several people who thought that was incorrect.

The council therefore requested that Warwickshire be asked to provide a list of rules/instructions as to how the medals are used/awarded so that in future everyone is aware of them.  Those rules to be brought back to the meeting and if agreed will be implemented from 2017 onwards.

The region had a responsibility to ensure that medals being supplied by any county were used in accordance with the rules and would do their utmost to ensure it happened, however, the supplying county had a responsibility to ensure that the rules were readily available and understood by all. It was clear that over the years  discrepancies and inconsistencies had occurred and those with the correct knowledge had left the sport and taken that knowledge with them.

CE updated the meeting that Warwickshire were the organising county for 2017 and it would be undertaken by the county team manager, Andrew Ledbetter.  He had various contacts and would be looking to see if any assistance from those more used to compiling scores etc was available.

The region would then look to see if there was an option to obtain  a system that was set up and available to each county every year. It was however felt that many counties like to stick to what they know and use on a regular basis and so they might not want a system imposed on them.

After the loss of the original ‘Red’ book on organising the Intercounty shoot a replacement had been produced some years ago but this was felt to not be very useful.  Clearly the best option would be to try to get the main thrust of the event onto an electronic file that is easily sent to the organiser.  However, at present there was no one prepared to look at this and so every year mistakes could be made.

11. Timing Equipment: Comments had been received from 3 different clubs and as a result the secretary had emailed county reps and obtained a quote for timing equipment.
The quotes available at the meeting were for Danage timing gear and included a system with more wiring to come from the back of the field forwards to reduce the chance of tripping, or a system that was shorter in wiring.  

The quotes were now out of date and would need to be obtained again but before doing that the council needed to establish if the expenditure was required or thought useful.  Those present discussed the issues, and there are administrative matters that would need to be overcome about insurance, storage, booking system, collection, deposits etc. However, there was no point looking to sort these issues if the counties did not believe it to be a worthwhile expenditure.

Clearly at anywhere between 8 to 9 thousand pounds of expenditure the council had to be certain that it would be used.  At that sort of expense it was clear why clubs could not afford it and there was a suggestion that many clubs might not be holding world record status shoots because of the lack of timing equipment.  Worcestershire county were currently in the process of looking at the very same issue.

It was agreed that the matter should remain on the agenda and that the counties should be contacted to obtain their views.  The matter can then be discussed again with those views to hand to see if the matter is progressed further.

12. Feedback regarding Archery GB webinar:
Archery GB had trialled a webinar to see if it was a useful way of getting information out to members.  They had tried it initially with regional and county chairs, secretaries etc.  Unfortunately most of the steam had been taken out of the event by the news that some of the performance funding had been withdrawn.  That meant that many issues were up in the air and work needed to be done to identify how to deal with the obvious shortfall.
13. Archery GB AGM:
The AGM this year was right in our backyard, taking place at the NEC.  The chair hoped that many more members would register and attend as it was so close.  Reminder to be sent to all club secretaries about it. It is taking place on the 8th April.
14. AOB: The AGM of the WMAS region has been booked for 2pm Saturday 11th March 2017.  It was agreed at the last AGM that this year it would move to a Saturday to see if that attracted any more attendees than the traditional Tuesday evening did.
It would still be at the Wythall Community Centre, Silver Street, Wythall B47 6LZ bit would be at 2pm on Saturday 11th March.  Emails to go out to clubs within the next day or so.
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